
A MESSAGE FROM THE SENIOR 
LEADERSHIP TEAM

WEEKLY NEWSLETTER8th March 2024

Dear Parents and Carers, 

This week has been another busy week at East Tilbury Primary School with lots of positive learning 

and behaviour taking place.  

World Book Day  

This week, the children particularly enjoyed World Book Day yesterday. It was great to see so many 

children dressed up in their favourite book character costumes and for us as a school community to 

celebrate and learn more about the wonderful world of books. Please do look up our Facebook page 

to see more of the fun activities the children were involved in yesterday. The children joined national 

events and celebrated the joy and fun of reading. 

 

Parent/Teacher Consultation meetings - save the date 

Our teacher- parent/carer consultation meetings will take place on our return from the Easter break 

this year, so please put the following dates in your diaries: 

YR, Y1 and Y2 will take place on Monday and Tuesday 22nd and 23rd April. 

Y3, Y4, Y5 and Y6 will take place on Wednesday and Thursday 24th and 25th April. 

More details around timings and the booking procedure will come out before we break up for Easter 

so that you will have plenty of time to make an appointment. The meetings will be face-to-face and 

take place in our school hall. 

Meeting slots will be after school from 3.30pm and we look forward to meeting with you so that we 

can discuss your child’s progress and how we can take them forward. 

Uniform 

Please ensure that your child still has a coat and appropriate footwear. Although we are starting to 

see some lovely sunny days, the weather is very changeable, and it is still quite chilly on the 

playground. Please also ensure that your child’s uniform is named, we are still seeing lots of unnamed 

uniform, particularly jumpers and cardigans left behind that have no names. 

We wish you a relaxing weekend ahead. 

The Leadership Team 



Non-Uniform Day

Our next uniform day is on 
the 28th of March 2024

Comic Relief

On Friday 15th of March 
pupils are invited to wear 

red to school in support of 
Comic Relief. 



SEND and Nurture Parent Drop In
Friday 22nd March 2024

9am—11am

Do you have any questions or concerns 
about your child’s special needs or 

emotional wellbeing? Do you require any 
further information about your child’s 

entitlement to the Pupil Premium Grant?
Mrs Mylam, Mrs Allen and Mrs Jarvis will 

be available to help with your 
individual enquiries.

Please sign in at the school office. We look
forward to seeing you.









We have a very 
limited stock of 
uniform due to our 
uniform store being in 
the RAAC area of the 
school. If you are in 
need of uniform 
please visit the 180 
project at the 
Community Church 
in Chadwell St Mary.  

Absence
If your child is too ill to attend school, this must be  reported to us by no later 
than 9.00am. Please telephone the school, press one and leave a message on 
the voicemail box stating your child’s full name, class, the reason for absence 
and when we can  expect them to return to school (if known).

Home Visits will be carried out for any child that is absent for 3 or more 
school days without reason.

If your child has an injury and has been given medical  advice that we 
need to follow as a school, please bring them to the school office for 

8.15am on their first day back at school following the injury so that we 
can complete a risk assessment.  Thank you for your cooperation.



Please be reminded that pupils 
should not be wearing jewellery to 
school. Children with pierced ears 
may wear stud earrings but hoops 

are not permitted.
Thank you for your support

We are continually updating our OPAL resources and 
would gladly accept donations of:
•Dolls buggies & prams
•Dolly's
•Buckets & Spades
•Scooters
•Dressing up clothes

Please label all children's school 
uniform. This helps us return lost 
property to the correct child and 
prevents parents from having to 

replace missing uniform as often. 
This is particularly important as the 

weather is cold and 
children are wearing jumpers/cardi

gans to school.

If you are collecting Year 1 or 2 
pupils from the school 

playground, please go back out of 
the blue gate you came onto the 
playground through rather than 
waiting on the inside of the Key 

Stage 2 silver gate.

Thank you

We need some additional 
Lego for our pupils to play 

with. If you have any at 
home, that you no longer 

need, donations will 
gratefully be accepted via 

the school office.
Thank you

Please ensure your child has a 
PE kit in school at all times. If 
you need support providing 

this, please contact Mrs Jarvis 
or Mrs Allen via the school 

office.



Monday 11th – Friday 15th March 
2024

Science Week

Thursday 14th March 2024 Reception Parent Workshop and stay and play

Friday 15th March 2024 Comic Relief/Red Nose Day – Wear red to school

Friday 22nd March 2024 Curriculum enrichment day 22nd Friday

Thursday 28th March 2024 Non Uniform Day

Friday 29th March 2024 Bank Holiday – No school

Monday 1st April – Friday 12th 
April 2014

Easter Break

Monday 15th April 2024 Pupils Return to School

Monday 22nd & Tuesday 23rd April 
2024

Parents/Teacher Consultations, YR, Y1 & Y2

Wednesday 24th & Thursday 25th 
April 2024 

Parents/Teacher Consultations Y3, Y4, Y5 & Y6



Please find more information about this on our school website or 

Facebook Page. 



The next Non-Uniform day is on Thursday 
28th March 2024



 

It has been another exciting week in Year One, where the highlight was 
undoubtedly celebrating World Book Day! All the children looked wonderful in 
their costumes and it was so lovely to all share our favourite stories and characters 
together. We completed a range of activities throughout the day, such as making 
bookmarks, writing a book review, completing a book scavenger hunt and 
enjoying ourselves at our World Book Day parties!
Also this week, in our R.E lesson we discussed the Christian celebration, Easter. We 
shared our own experiences of celebrating Easter and discussed the ways in which 
Christians celebrate. We considered the meaning behind Christian’s celebrations 
of Easter, such as the giving of eggs to symbolise new life. We then created a poster 
to demonstrate our understanding of some of the ways that Christians might 
celebrate Easter.
In Geography, we built on the knowledge we acquired last week where we looked 
through a variety of maps and identified the similarities and differences between 
them and the aerial photography. The children then created a ‘messy map’ 
showing the location of objects to help an alien to make their way around our 
classroom. It was lots of fun!
In Music, we learnt a new song called the Name Song which the children all 
enjoyed. We practised finding the pulse/beat - the heartbeat of the music, the 
rhythm - long and short sounds over a steady beat or pulse, pitch (Melody) - high, 
low, rising, falling, tempo - fast, slow and dynamics - loud, quiet.

This week in Reception we have been reading a story called ‘If Sharks Disappeared’ by 
Lily Williams. We have been creating our own reports about what a happy and sad sea 
look like and what we can do to look after our sea. We have started to write our own 
short phrases and captions all on our own and we 
are very proud!  

In Maths we have been looking at 9 and 10 and 
different ways these can be represented and trying 
our best to spot patterns in the numbers. We have 
started to be able to recognise amounts of objects 
without having to count each object. 



This Thursday, Year 3 had an absolutely brilliant time celebrating 
World Book Day! From enchanting costumes to thrilling activities, it 
was a day to remember. Here's a glimpse of our magical day:
Fantastic Costumes: Our children showcased their creativity with a mix 
of stunning shop-bought outfits and marvellous homemade costumes. 
Every character brought a story to life!

Mystery Escape Room: The day was filled with adventure as the 
children delved into a virtual escape room inspired by The Eerie-on-
Sea mystery books.

Secret Santa Style Book Swap: In the afternoon, our children 
participated in a Secret Santa style book swap. They shared their love 
for stories and recommended their favourite reads to peers. Each child 
received a peer's name and carefully chose a book recommendation 
based on their friend's favourite genre. They wrapped and decorated 
books, which proved to be a delightful surprise to unwrap!

It was incredible to see the love for books and creativity shining bright 
in our Year 3s!
Let's keep the magic of reading alive beyond World Book Day!

This week, year 2 have been continuing to divide in maths. We have been 
looking carefully at the patterns that we can find within our times tables- 
particularly within our 2s and 10s. To check our answers are accurate, we 
have been using the inverse operation (multiplication). In English this week 
we have begun our new topic about plants. By the end of the unit we will 
have completed an information text featuring key facts and appropriate 
information about plants. On Thursday, we completed lots of World book 
day activities and even had the opportunity to share our favourite books 
with one another. Our favourite part of the day was our world book day 
party where we learnt the lyrics, reading them line by line, to a Matilda: 
The Musical song. 



Another week complete in the busy world of Year Four. This week has been incredibly 
hands-on, practical and well outright busy... again! In English, we have started writing up 
our own interpretation of the story ‘The Iron Man’. Our narrative involves the pupil’s 
protagonist exploring the mystery of a robot which has been spotted around their 
location. ‘Where had it come from? Nobody knows. ‘Where was it heading? Not a soul 
knew. What was its purpose? We have no idea.’ Well, our narratives end off a cliffhanger, 
so these questions hold relevance throughout the whole of their written piece...
Maths – this week has been a fraction challenging for our pupils; some might say so 
challenging we have been getting mixed... Pupils have been working exceptionally hard 
on fractions this week and it has ended up with the conversion of mixed numbers to 
improper fractions.
Geographical creativity: Our budding geographers have been creatively representing the 
way in which rivers flow through different places. They had to create a model which 
showed the journey from the upper sources, through the middle source and all the way to 
the lower source. They only had this image to inspire them and here are the results.

World Book Day:
Pupils have celebrated World Book Day by dressing up as their favourite characters. We 
enjoyed exploring the characters as well as the books we loved. The pupils took part in a 
live lesson and some activities around books throughout the day. We were all challenged 
by the ‘Reading Escape Room’, whereby pupils had to solve puzzles using their reading, 
inference and deduction skills.



This week Year 6 enjoyed celebrating World Book Day. It was wonderful to see the 
children dressed as their favourite characters and immersing themselves in 
reading.
On Thursday we had a day full of activities to foster our love of reading, including 
lots of class reading of our current books which are all part of the Little Badman 
series. The staff also joined in with the dress-up – choosing our favourite 
characters from Little Badman.
Throughout the day, we also participated in live virtual lessons, including one 
provided by Literacy Trust, which was football themed. The children enjoyed 
participating in the The Great Big Footy and Booky Quiz, hosted by Kit Brown and 
with Football School author Ben Lyttleton. Another live lesson was provided by the 
BBC, where we were able to join hosts Maddie Moate and Joe Tasker, alongside a 
line-up of incredible authors including Alex Falase-Koya, space scientist Dr. Sheila 
Kanani, comedian and author Rosie Jones and official World Book Day 
illustrator Vivian Truong.
We also delved into the book series ‘The Eerie-on-Sea Mysteries’ and worked in 
small groups to solve escape room style puzzles based on the books.
Finally, we celebrated with a World Book Day party, where the children attempted 
to remain in character throughout the afternoon.

What a busy week! On Wednesday 4 of 
our students went to Gateway to take part 
in a maths competition where they had to 
answer over 200 questions, and they 
finished 4th out of 18 schools.
Later that day, for our English experience 
lesson, we researched and sketched rivers 
and the water systems that lead to them. 
We then created large art pieces on the 
playground using chalks to show our 
learning.
And on Thursday, we enjoyed an escape 
room, designing fingers puppets and lots 
of other book based activities for World 
Book Day.



Our ‘Stars of the Week’ are the children that have gone 
over and above in their efforts. We are very proud of 
them for their achievements and thought they deserved 
an extra-special mention!

RJG Leon For having a great attitude to his learning.

REC Toby For his improved attitude to his learning and making positive choices. 

RES Rory For having a great attitude to his learning. 

1GC Jenson For showing resil ience in maths.

1FK Faith For working hard and challenging herself in English this week. 

1BA Louie For great efforts in his writing.

2BG Patrich For his outstanding effort in all  areas of the curriculum.

2RS Jenson For his improved attitude to writing.

2CH Kara & 

Woody

For their outstanding effort in all  areas of the curriculum. 

2RM Neariah For working really hard in maths this week. 

3VP Alfie S For supporting his peers and being inclusive during World Book Day.

3ML Daanya For always being a positive role model and demonstrating self-help.

3SG Robyn C For having the confidence to read their English work aloud. 

3SA Macey N For making positive choices and being a kind member of the class. 

4CP Harvey C For being a good friend when helping his peers during lessons.

4NM Oliver For positively supporting his peers, working in small groups cooperatively and showing 

enthusiasm to reading and maths tasks.

4JP Tola D For using a range of expressive vocabulary and engaging features when writing 

independently.

5AB Jenson Showing persistence with fractions, decimals and percentages in maths.

5TH Aimee Challenging herself during English lessons.

5MR Amalia For discussing her incredible science knowledge about space with the class.

6LC Callum P For perseverance and completing the ‘Escape Room’ Challenge on World Book Day.

6NB Paula N For showing enthusiasm in her role as a Reading Ambassador during World Book Day.

6JM Lexi T For showing enthusiasm in her role as a Reading Ambassador during World Book Day.



All pupils at East Tilbury 
Primary have logins for Times 
Tables Rockstars and are able to 
log on at home to practice their 
times tables.



At East Tilbury Primary School our Designated Safeguarding 
Leads (DSL) are: 

• Mrs Bates 
• Mrs Dawson

Due to the size of the school, we have the following designated 
staff who can deputise in the Headteacher’s absence: 

• Mr Gowland
• Mrs Jarvis
• Mrs Mylam 
• Mrs Allen
• Mrs Sheridan

Pupils can contact any of our Safeguarding Team during the 
school day.
 
Worried about a child? You can phone or write to MASH about 
your concerns. Phone immediately if you believe it is urgent.

Thurrock MASH (Multi Agency Safeguarding hub), Civic Offices, 
New Road, Grays, Essex, RM17 6SL, Tel: 01375 652802. 

Emergency Duty Team (for out of hours) 01375 372468. · Police 
Child Abuse Investigation Team 01277 266822 or call 999 if you 
are concerned a child needs immediate protection. · Childline 

0800 11 11 www.childline.org.uk · NSPCC 0808 800 5000 
www.nspcc.org.uk; www.facebook.com/nspcc

 

Tues 14:00-16:00: St. Mary’s Church hall, St. Mary’s Church, Dock Rd, Grays, RM17 6EX.

Tues 11:00-13:00: St. John the Baptist Church, Tilbury, Dock Road, Tilbury, RM18 7PP 

Weds 11:00-13:00: Gateway People’s Centre, High Street, Stanford Le Hope, Essex, SS17 0EY 

Weds 13:00 -14:30: Sockets Heath Baptist Church, Premier Avenue, Grays,  RM16 2SB

Thurs 11:00-13:00: St. Francis Centre, Somerset Rd, Linford, SS17 0QA

Thurs 11:00-13:00: All  Saints Church of England, Foyle Drive, Sth Ockendon, RM15 5HF

Fri 10:12:00: St. Stephen’s Church of England, London Rd, Purfleet, RM19 1QD

Sat 09:30-11:30: Emmanuel Church of England, Sleepers Farm Rd, Chadwell St. Mary, RM16 4TP

Sat 10:00-12:00:All Saints Church of England, Foyle Drive, Sth Ockendon, RM15 5HF

Sat 10:00-12:00: Christian Gates of Praise International Christian Centre, 79-83 London Rd, RM175YF

.

Our school office is open 
to   receive calls between 

8:30am and 3pm.

Tel: 01375 846181
Email:office.etp@osborn

e.coop

East Tilbury Primary 
School

Princess Margaret Road
East Tilbury, Essex, RM18 

8SB

We are also regularly       
updating our 

Facebook page and 
Twitter feed.  

Log on and have a 
look!

Twitter:  
@EastTPrimary
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